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HB 2005 Support  

 

My name is Diane Grazer, a volunteer with Moms Demand Action for Gun Sense in 

America.  I am a resident of Washington County and a former registered nurse.  I am 

also a grandparent to two children in the Beaverton schools, and one of my 

daughters is a teacher in the Hillsboro district.   

 

I am urging you to support HB 2005, which would prohibit ghost guns and 

untraceable firearms. I am alarmed to learn that ghost guns are the fastest growing 

gun safety problem facing our country.  In less than one hour, these weapons can 

become fully functional and are untraceable.  They are becoming a weapon of choice 

for violent criminals and gun traffickers. 

 

It makes sense that supporting this bill would save lives by eliminating these 

undetectable, untraceable firearms, which never go through a background check. 

 

In addition to HB 2005 on the prohibition of untraceable firearms, I urge you to 

support HB 2006, to raise the minimum age for purchase and possession of assault 

weapons, and HB 2007, banning concealed carry access to city and county public 

buildings. 

 

Thank you for reading my testimony and I urge you to advance these Bills out of 

committee and continue to support them until they become law in Oregon. 

 


